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Dear Parents,

Welcome to Class Two, I’ve been so excited to get back into school and see all of the children, it’s been a huge relief to see how well they have settled back into the class. They’ve all been eager to get back to routine and back to their learning. Thank you all so much for taking great care of them over the summer holidays! I’m excited to see what this term and school year brings. 
Phonics 

We return to our Read, Write, Inc teaching to help teach and guide your children to read independently and build fluency in their reading. I must stress that reading is at the centre of all learning and therefore is a huge priority for your child to be fully engaging into phonics and reading. 
We have a scheduled a parents workshop for Tuesday 21st September 2021 at 3.30pm until 4pm to provide more information on reading and supporting your child in the best way possible. Further information will be sent in the following week. 
Year 2 parents may well be aware the scheduled phonics check for your children was June 2021, however, because this was missed your child will now complete this check after October half term. It is really important for us to support your children in school and for you to support them fully at home with phonics too. All phonics sounds are found in their communication diaries from page 111. I would highlight that that knowing these sounds and recalling them quickly also impacts their reading abilities. Please use their diaries to help to practise at home too. 

Year 1 parents, your child will complete their phonics check as arrange in June 2022.
If you have any questions about reading or how best to support your child at home please don’t hesitate to ask. 

Reading

Children will be re-assessed to indicate their reading level on a half termly basis and therefore coloured book they should be bringing home will support this. 

Please read as often as possible; read-reading books will allow your child to gain confidence and increase fluency and comprehension of their book. Reading a variety of books with your child or to your child will increase their vocabulary, imagination and their knowledge of stories. Please use their communication diaries to inform me of their reading and the books you have read including any additional books to their school books. 
English
We will use the story ‘Paper Planes’ by Jim Helmore and Richard Jones, and ‘Hermelin’ by Mini Grey, as our focus texts. We will pull the story apart and learn how to use grammatical language such as; conjunctions, adjectives, suffixes, prefixes, punctuation and many more. These will help to guide us to write stories and recounts and to understand our text in greater detail. 
Maths

During this term it is important that your child has a sound knowledge of number. Ordering numbers and knowing their place value. Using numbers in a range of addition and subtraction. Using objects and resources to help find missing numbers in patterns and to continue patterns. Children should not only be able to read numbers but to explain how they are made, used and where they fall within the number system. 

P.E 

PE lessons will be on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon. Our focus this term throwing and catching and handling equipment. Please make sure your child has a selection of warm and cool PE clothes, as we know how our weather system can work and change quickly. Our lessons will be outside as much as possible. Please also remember to provide your child with a water bottle to keep them hydrated throughout the day. 
Other learning
In Science we will be focusing on Everyday Materials and Seasonal change. RE we will be studying the Kingdom of God. Computing will focus on online safety and grouping and sorting using a range of tools.  

Alongside our learning we will continue to use ‘Time to Talk’ sessions to focus on mental wellbeing and growth mind set. 
Snack
School is provided with fruit daily for all Key Stage 1 pupils and so there is always free snack available in our class. You can however provide your child with a healthy snack from home. 
Communication

Please be aware that communication diaries need to be in school daily. They will be checked to check on reading at home and are extremely useful for information you may need to provide to me on a daily basis. They will also be used by staff to record reading in school, new books or to record and communicate behaviour where needed. Therefore if you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries or ring the office to arrange a phone call conversation. Where needed we will ring you to discuss any concerns as we are aware that the end of the school day can be hectic and there isn’t always ample time to have longer conversations without risking the safety of the remaining children in school at home time. 
I’m looking forward to getting to know you all and to have the pleasure to teach your children this year. ( 

Kind Regards 
Miss Latham
